FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would be grateful if you could please provide the following for each of the last three financial years, 2020/21-2022/23:

(i) Total spend on staffing
	Financial year
	Total spend

	2020/2021
	£116,393,537

	2021/2022
	£108,781,177

	2022/2023
	£126,285,846



(ii) Total spend on agency staff
	Financial year
	Total Spend Agency

	2020/2021
	£5,313,778

	2021/2022
	£5,362,421

	2022/2023
	£6,862,229



(iii) Initial budget for spend on agency staff
Leicester City Council does not have a separate budget for agency staff as it forms part of the overall staffing budget. Agency staff are only engaged when contracted staff are not available for reasons such as difficulty recruiting and covering absence. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.


(iv) Annual percentage turnover rate
2022/23     11%                      2021/22    10%                            2020/21   7%


(v) Annual percentage sickness absence rate
2022/23     12.38%                2021/22   12.02%                           

Information for 2020/21 is not held by Leicester city council. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
